Pathways Committee Meeting       Tuesday, February 26, 2008

In attendance were: Anne Staples, Sally Turner, Steve Ivas, Scott Raeside, David Vose, Kevin Cafferty, Debbie Hill, Betsy Jackson, Christine Josti , Dick Twigg and Todd Thomas.

7:00 p.m.    Member Turner  began by asking individual members to introduce themselves.


   She suggested that we assign duties when the full committee is present.


 Agenda items were reviewed and Member Ivas added the viewing of maps that he had provided for each member.  Member Turner urged members to clarify goals, set timetables and assign tasks.  Member Vose offered an implementation schedule.

Agenda was unanimously approved as amended .

7:09 p.m.  Meeting schedule reviewed.  Specific dates may be altered as time goes on.

7:12 p.m.  Motion to accept minutes of February 12th meeting unanimously approved.

7:13 p.m. Formal organization of committees.  Member Twigg discussed the responsibilities of chairing this committee – organizing people, keeping meetings and discussions on task, etc.  Members then voted to appoint Member Vose as chair and Member Ivas as vice-chair.  Member Jackson will serve as secretary.

7:15 Discussion led by Chairman Vose :  Some areas of proposed pathway are wet, a prime example being the path between the High School and the Jr. High School.  Member Ivas reviewed the maps that he had provided, highlighting these areas. Subsequent discussion focused on remedies for passage over wetland areas, such as floating bridges, Alleather materials, Geo-textiles.  Any work will require special permits.  Opportunities for Eagle Scout projects were discussed, as well.  Member Osborne has offered to lead a walk on established paths from school property along Donovan Farm property.  Some easements need to be obtained.  Discussion then focused on signage, durable and in cooperation with Conservation Commission.  Again, opportunities for Boy Scout involvement.

7:37 p.m. March 8th tentatively chosen for Osborne tour, meeting at Town Hall at 8:00 a.m., subject to his availability.  Additional date of March 1st is being considered.

7:39 p.m.  Member Rafferty suggested that the committee walk all of the path sections, choose one section, do cost analysis and obtain funding. We might walk all components and then choose 

7:40 p.m.  Discussion of funding.  Conservation Preservation Committee has grant funds available.  Member Thomas mentioned some other funding possiblilities.

7:45 p.m.  Discussion of questionnaire. Such a document would be drafted from the proposed questions offered by committee members.  Unanimous agreement that we need the input of town members, especially those areas that are of concern.  Distribution ideas included having copies available at Town Meeting , publishing the document in the Mariner and online and/or sending it out with the water bill.

Member Twigg offered suggestions on drafting a questionnaire and getting feedback from responders.  Such feedback is essential before doing a presentation to the town.  Other priorities include being well organized, having firm goals, and working back from an established timeframe. Proposal also requires a presentation to the CPC.  Perhaps by Fall of 2008 or Spring of 2009.

8:00  Proposal by Chairman Vose to establish routes before pursuing easements. We must coordinate our efforts with the Land Acquisition Committee that is within the Conservation Commission and with other town agencies. 

8:06 Vice chair Ivas led a discussion of existing trails, using the maps he had provided.  Some of these may not be entirely public.  Member Raeside pointed out that some areas may not be conducive to biking.  Discussion of bike paths in different areas , such as Lexington, Cape Cod, followed.  We need to use what is available and already in place, perhaps conduct an inventory of town owned land to see exactly what can be used. 

8:15 p.m. The goal of reaching Greenbush prompted a lengthy discussion of the current Main St. project and all of its ramifications for the Pathways Project.  Members Raeside and Twigg offered to contact Paul Foulsham of the Highway Commission to get as much information as possible and have it available for our next meeting.   Questions of Rt. 123 safety, tree removal, design of bike/walkway , importance of having input re: the Main St. proposal were discussed.  Meandering bike path along the way might provide a good alternative to sidewalks which were opposed by many the last time. 

8:30 p.m.  March 3rd meeting in Cohasset will reveal plans for Greenway intertown initiative.  Important that as many members as possible attend. 

8:35 p.m. Discussion of questionnaire resumed.   Master Plan survey provided a good model. Members Turner, Hill, Staples and Ivas volunteered to form an initial draft.  Goal is to have it ready for May 12th  Town Meeting distribution.

8:45 p.m. Goals for next meeting include information re: Main St. Project, draft of questionnaire, and report from Cohasset meeting.

8:50 p.m. Member Ivas offered to provide a Donovan Farm walk through on Saturday, March 1st for those who cannot make it on March 8th. 

8:55 p.m.  Motion to adjourn unanimously accepted.





Respectfully submitted, 





Betsy Jackson

